The Dvořák Society For Czech and Slovak Music

Newsletter No. 114 January 2016

Editor: Lewis Stevens, The Linns, Sheriffmuir, DUNBLANE FK15 0LP Tel: 01786 822 295 e-mail: lewis@thelinns.org.uk Dvořák Society Internet website address: http://www.dvorak-society.org

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The AGM of the Dvořák Society will take place on

Sunday, 1st May 2016
Royal Pump Rooms,
Leamington Spa
at 2.30pm

To be followed by refreshments and an illustrated talk.

With the exception of Bill Marsden and Shawn Pullman current Committee Members offer themselves for re-election. Nominations for places on the Committee should be made in writing to the Honorary Secretary (secretary@dvorak-society.org) by Friday, 22nd April 2016.

The Agenda is given on page 2. The AGM has been arranged to coincide with the Leamington Music Festival Weekend so that members have the opportinity to attend both Festival and AGM.

RSVP – to Hon. Secretary (address in the Yearbook) The Dvořák Society is a Registered Charity: No. 267336

Editorial

Two students, Lukáš Pohůnek (pictured opposite) and Marek Blaha, supported by the Society have given brief reports on their progress (pp. 9 and 10). Congratulations to conductor Jakub Hrůša on receiving the Sir Charles Mackerras Award (p.6) and to pianist Tomáš Víšek for winning first prize at the international competition 'Music without Limits' (p.6). There

are details of the Pavel Haas Day at Cardiff and of the Leamington Music Festival Weekend both on p.12 Finally it is interesting to read the different views of the Czech Centre sponsored evening *Inspired by Martinů* at The Forge in Camden Town on pages 3 and 7.



Kurt Masur (seated), Tomoko Masur (behind), Lukáš Pohůnek (extreme right), three other students on a conducting masterclass at the Mendelssohn Academie in Leipzig.

Articles for the *Newsletter*. The Editor welcomes all contributions for publication in the *Newsletter*, but reserves the usual editorial prerogatives. Views expressed in individual articles do not necessarily reflect the views of the Dvořák Society. Members' letters will not be reprinted in full unless the permission of the writer has been given. The deadline for *Newsletter No 115*, the April 2016 issue, is 1st March 2016

The Newsletter is produced with generous financial help from the Czech Foreign Ministry

PRESIDENT:

Jiří Bělohlávek

Graham Melville-Mason

REGISTERED CHARITY No. FOUNDED

. 267336 March 1974

PATRON: VICE-PRESIDENTS:

Antonín Dvořák III, Radomil Eliška, Markéta Hallová, Miloš Jurkovič, Radoslav Kvapil, Alena Němcová, Zuzana Růžičková